

HOOSIER MUSTANG CLUB

JUNE 14. 2017 MEETING MINUTES

Club Officers: Joyce Artis, President

Jerry Mihay, Vice President Shirley Bozell, Secretary Debbie Mensendiek, Treasurer

Members Present: Joyce and Richard Artis, Frank and Sandy Bayles, Richard and Shirley Bozell, John and Cindy Crump, John and Alice Curry, Steve and Martha Knott, Rick Mackey, Jerry Mihay, Debbie Mensendiek, Dave and Valarie Sell, Rick and Terrie Trevey, and Steve, Lynn and Kyle Weidner.

The June meeting of the Hoosier Mustang Club was held June 14, 2017 at The Sirloin Stockade, Columbus, Indiana. The meeting was called to order by Joyce Artis, President, at 7:00 p.m.

The 50/50 raffle was won by Richard Artis for \$8.50.

A motion has made by Jerry Mihay, seconded by Frank Bayles and unanimously passed approving the minutes of the May 10, 2017 meeting.

Treasurer's Report:

Debbie Mensendiek reported that the balance total is \$2,877.43.

Old Business: None

New Business: None

Events:

Valarie Sell reminded everyone that is planning to attend the Saturday, Falls City Car Show to meet at Frank Bayles Shop at 7:30 a.m.

Valarie also reminded everyone of the Artis' Party on June 30, at 7:00 p.m. and to bring a covered dish. She requested an R.S.V.P.

The Queen City Show is June 24 and 25. The Great Race cars will be in Franklin, Indiana on Tuesday, June 27.

Car Show:

Joyce Artis reported that she had been informed that the Clarion (our current car show location) is going up for sale on July 11 and that no contracts after that date are being honored.

Joyce checked with and completed an application to Menards for the use of their parking lot. Shirley contacted the school corporation and found that we could have use of either the North High School or East High School parking lots. Richard Artis said that he had checked with Steve Knott regarding use of the Master Power Transmission parking lot on 10th St. Approval was received for the Master Power Transmission location.

A motion was made by Frank Bayles, seconded by Dave Sell and unanimously passed to accept the use of the Master Power Transmission parking lot for our August 12, Summer Slam Car Show.

Club members discussed a new 4' x 8' banner to be made and displayed at the 10th Street entrance to the lot and along Marr Road. Dave Sell will design and order 2 banners. Club members set a maximum price of \$250. A motion was made by Richard Bozell, seconded by Rick Mackey approving the banners. The motion passed unanimously.

Rick Mackey stated that he felt some sign was needed at the Clarion.

Joyce Artis reported that a permit for our sign has been applied for through the City Planning Department.

The sponsorship letter was presented for approval. A motion was made by Valarie Sell, seconded by Dave Sell and unanimously passed approving the sponsorship letter.

Joyce said she had made contact with Gateway Classic Cars regarding some sponsorship and was told to check back with them.

Shirley Bozell presented the Goodie Bags from the Visitors Center and the club members approved using them.

Shirley Bozell reported that she had contacted Ishmel Johnson-Bey, who does a lot of local fish fry events, about being a food vendor at the Car Show. She was asked to see if he did drinks also. Club members agreed to have him as a food vendor to do fish and tenderloins.

Joyce Artis was asked to check with Tammy Barker about the Lemon Shake-Up booth.

Club members discussed the various forms needed for day of show. Dave Sell said he has the forms for judging to be placed on windshield and Steve Weidner said he has the judging sheets.

Club members were asked to bring tables, chairs, and tents day of show. Debbie Mensendiek said she had some plastic table covers.

Frank Bayles and Dave Sell are working on the dash plaques and trophies. Steve Weidner and Rick Mackey will be working on judging.

Jerry Mihay and his band will take care of the music and announcements.

Steve Knott said he will have the employee entrance open for access to restrooms as well as a break room and some private area available at the plant.

Sandy Bayles offered to reproduce copies of the sponsorship letter for members to pick up.

There being no further business, a motion was made by Frank Bayles, seconded Rick Mackey, and unanimously passed to adjourn the meeting. Meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO ALL OUR JUNE BABIES

NEXT REGULAR MEETING – JULY 12, 2017

PLEASE!!

WE NEED EVERYONE OUT THERE SOLICITING FOR SPONSORSHIPS AND DOOR PRIZES